[bookmark: _GoBack]Curriculum Committee
Minutes 21st September 2016
Attending: 
 Heidi Southall (Chair), Zoe Wydmanski, Sarah Deale, Miriam Gopaul, Faramade Alawaye, Maria Anastase
	
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies
Grace Hussey, Vincent Lo (noted, VL is no longer part of the school governing body)
	

	2
	Declaration of Business Interests
None declared
	

	3
	Election of chair
Election postponed until full Governors meeting
	TBD

	4
	Minutes of Last Meeting
The minutes of the Summer term meeting were reviewed and approved as an accurate record.
	

	5
	Matters Arising
· ZW has put on display a presentation of work done on SMSC and British Values. This presentation was also shared with the full Governor Board.
· Peer Enquiry this is done within the partnership programme.
· GM to send an email to governors regarding the training programme – this is still underway.

	



	6
	Review terms of reference
It was agreed that the name of this committee should change its name from the Curriculum Committee to Learning and Teaching Committee as it is considered to be a more appropriate title.
	To proposed to the Governor meeting for ratification

	7
	Achievement 2015-2016
FA and SD shared the schools achievements:

EYFS: 70% of pupils attained a good level of development in line with the national average of 69.3%.  The average total point score was 30.6, below the national average of 34.6.  Weaker attainment was in the communication and understanding of the world.  This is to be addressed as part of the school improvement plan.
Phonics: For Year 1, overall 80% of pupils maintained the expected standard as the year before, compared to national average of 80.6%.  If 2 children with complex needs were to be excluded from the data, the school’s result would increase to 86%.  For Year 2 71.4% met the standard compared to the national average of 66.7%.
KS1: Results across the disciplines were in line with the national average.  Of note, writing scored 70% compared to the national average of 66% reflecting the school’s focus on this during 2015.  Also overall the school scored above average in progress achieved compared with the Borough of Barnet area.
KS2: School achieved above average results under the new testing system introduced this year.  Achieved above average progress compared to the national average in all areas. 
Pupil Premium: There was a gap between pupil premium and non-pupil premium within the school - however, in some disciplines progress was better than the Barnet average.

	

	8
	School Self Evaluation:
Teaching, Learning & Assessment: Presently the school is due to start using the new assessment for tracking progress in line with Barnet’s Route Map for 2016/17.  As an area of development, looking to improve computing education.
Also will focus on further development of assessment in the Early Years.

Outcomes: The focus will continue to be on further improvement in the progress and attainment in Maths and writing, particularly on specific groups of pupils.  For Early Years the focus will be on staff development and training and improve observations.

	- Invite Bernadine Ogle to the next committee meeting to give an update on new teaching techniques
- Organise an e-safety day
- Set up a work top session
- Learning through animation 

	9
	School Improvement Plan:
For 2016/17 this is still in progress, but outline is very much in line with the self-assessment observations.
Furthermore, the plan will include feedback techniques and a focus on metacognition.
	

	10
	Review of School Aims:
Presently the school aims are under review.  The objective is to make them shorter, sharper and memorable.
	To discuss at the next governors meeting

	11
	Policy Review:
The Committee reviewed and approved the following policies:
Educational Visits
Home School Learning
PSHE
	

	12
	Training review
None
	

	13
	AOB
None
	

	14
	Date and Time of Next Meeting:
18th January 2017 6.30pm 
	




